                                  Willow Nursery School
                  Policy for Understanding the World
Rationale
At Willow Nursery School, we aim for the children to develop the knowledge, skills and understanding that help them to make sense of the world around them.

The Early Years Foundation Stage guidance provides the framework for the curriculum in Understanding the World. This area of learning is broken down into three categories: The World; Technology; People and Communities. This forms the foundation for later work in science, design and technology, information and communications technology (ICT), history and geography.

Please also refer to our policy for ICT.

The co-ordinator for Understanding the World is Ellie Crouchman.
This policy was reviewed in Spring 2018
Next review: Spring 2020
Aims
Our aims in teaching and learning of Understanding the World are that the children will begin to:
Find out about and identify some features of themselves, and observe similarities and differences between themselves and others

Find out about and identify some differences between families, communities and traditions
Recognise and describe special times or events for family and friends and to have a sense of their own immediate family and friends

To show an interest in different occupations and ways of life

To find out about and identify some features of living things and observe similarities and differences

To use the senses to investigate materials and objects and to observe similarities and differences

To comment and ask questions about aspects of the familiar world

To communicate what has been learnt and observed

To develop an understanding of growth, decay and change over time

To show care and concern for living things and the environment

To learn to operate some ICT equipment

To recognise that a range of technology is used in different places and to select the appropriate technology for a specific purpose

To find out about different technology such as mobile phones, CDs, remote control toys, cameras and computers

To use ICT hardware to interact with age-appropriate computer software  

Guidelines
Weekly planning includes activities to develop Understanding the World

The curriculum for Understanding the World includes a range of adult led activities, as well as child-initiated activities.

Activities take place individually and/or in small groups.   

Recording and Assessment 
A baseline assessment in Understanding the World is carried out on each child within their first three weeks of starting school.
The Early Foundation Stage Profile is used as a format for recording baseline information and further progress throughout the year.

Formal and informal observations and discussions with the children are  carried out throughout the year.

Children’s records are updated regularly during the term.

A tracking record keeps account of children’s progress in Understanding the World over the academic year

An exit assessment in Understanding the World is carried out at the end of the academic year.

Monitoring
The co-ordinator monitors the schemes of work annually to ensure breadth, balance and coverage.

The co-ordinator monitors the area of learning annually, using the Early Years Foundation Stage guidance as a format and guide

An action plan for Understanding the World is drawn up annually and this forms the basis for targets for the year. 
